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Matariki 2022 
Fairfield Collegeôs Matariki production has been 
a highlight of the school year.  I am extremely 
proud of the students that performed in the 
production and also the staff and community 
volunteers that contributed their time and efforts 
so that our production goals could be realised. 
Our production goals were: 

¶ To provide a quality performing arts 
experience for our students that would 
teach them the significance of Matariki. 

¶ To increase the Matariki knowledge of all 
of our students. 

¶ To increase the Matariki knowledge of 
our school community. 

¶ To engage in an inclusive and 
memorable activity to celebrate the 
inaugural Matariki national holiday.  

I am hopeful that the students that performed in 
the production will always remember their 
production experience when celebrating future 
Matariki events.  A special thanks to our 
dynamic sibling Fairfield College teacher team 
Charlotte Ferris and Jamey Ferguson for their 
vision and committed efforts that ensured that 
the production was a success. 

Sports 2022 
It is great that Fairfield College has been able to 
participate fully in the local secondary school 
sports competitions. Our participation in 2020 
and 2021 was compromised due to covid-19 so 
it has been a highlight of our 2022 year that we 
have been able to participate once again in 
sports. I thank the coaches of our teams who 
selflessly give of their time so that our students 
can participate in the various competitions. I 
especially acknowledge the work of Toni 
Phillips and Vikki Rangiawha, our sports 
coordinators, for their exceptional efforts in 
providing quality sporting opportunities for our 
students. 

Literacy and Numeracy Assessment 
Trials for the National Certificate of 
Education (NCEA) 
I want to thank our Year 10 students that 
participated in our first trial of the NCEA literacy 
and numeracy assessment standards that were 
planned to become compulsory from 2023. The 
government has recently decided to delay this 
until 2024.  Our trials took place on June 24, 25, 
and 26.  On each of these days our year 10 
students, and some of our senior students, sat 

either a writing, 
reading, or numeracy 
assessment. The 
feedback that I have 
received is that overall 
the students enjoyed 
the experience and we 
have learned how we 
could more effectively hold these types of 
assessments which all schools will be required 
to do in 2024.  The assessments are marked 
externally and it is anticipated that students will 
receive their results within six weeks of sitting 
the assessment.  There will be another 
opportunity for students to sit their Literacy and 
Numeracy assessments towards the end of 
Term 3.  You will be advised of the dates early 
next term.  A special thank you to the schoolôs 
Principal Nominee, Andrea Rodgers, for her 
organisational work in preparing the school for 
these trials. 

Partnership Through Collaboration (PTC 
Trust) 
I would like to thank PTC Trust for their 
commitment to provide equitable educational 
opportunities for students. This has been 
expressed through their generous funding of  
laptops for four Fairfield College students.   
In their application for the laptops, students had 
to state how they would use the laptop to further 
their education goals.  They also had to prepare 
a graphic on the subject of public health 
messages related to covid-19.  The students 
and their whaanau, as well as Fairfield College, 
are grateful to the PTC Trust for providing these 
laptops to Toakase Maôu, Jimi Taylor, Blez 
Penny, and Mariana Kingi (as pictured below 
with Mr Crawford).   
http://www.ptctrust.org.nz/ 
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Improving Attendance and Engagement 
Last month the Ministry of Education (MOE) published the Attendance and 
Engagement Strategy document.  This document was in response to the 
national trend of declining school attendance.  On page 5 in this document 
the MOE  has set national attendance improvement goals that are outlined 
in the following table: 

Fairfield College will 
be joining with the 
other 21 Te Pae 
Here Kaahui Ako 
schools to improve 
levels of school 
attendance so that 
we will be in a 
stronger position to 
meet the Ministry of 
Education national 
attendance goals by 
2024 and 2026.  
Fairfield College has 
to improve 
significantly if we are 
to achieve these 
goals that have been 
set.  We look forward 
to working with our 

students, their whaanau, Ngaati Wairere, other Te Pae Here schools, 
government and community agencies, and the Te Hononga Te Pae Here 
team to make the consistent improvement that we are seeking.  
The following link will give you access to an attendance  presentation that 
the Board of Trustees student representative Vine Jnr Anae, and Head 
Student Katie Irwin, presented in the School Assembly on July 5.  They 
emphasised the importance of attendance and how research has linked 
improved attendance to improving the probability of achieving qualifications 
which ultimately can improve the amount of income a student could earn 
when they leave school.  Viewed in this light it is critical that we collectively 
work together to progress our school goal of improving school attendance. 
Attendance FFC goals and assembly on July 5th   
https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/overall-strategies-and-policies/
attendance-and-engagement-strategy/ 

Fairfield College Board of Trustees Elections 
I have been fortunate during my ten years as principal to work with Board 
of Trustees members that have been committed to supporting Fairfield 
College to continuously improve.  They will continue to play a critical role in 
Fairfield Collegeôs commitment to continuously improve so that we are 
responsive to the changing needs of our communities.   
On September 7 we will be holding the Fairfield College Board of Trustee 
elections and I encourage all parents that want to make a contribution to 
Fairfield College at a governance level to complete the nomination process 
which will commence shortly.  Further information will be forthcoming 
regarding these elections. 

Keeping Fairfield College Open 
I want to finish my comments by acknowledging our staff who have worked 
tirelessly this year to keep Fairfield College open for on-site learning for all 
students.  Many schools have had to adopt some form of remote distance 
learning throughout the year and notwithstanding the challenges that we 
have faced with covid-19 we have managed to stay open.   
We have been able to do this because of the efforts of previous Fairfield 
College teachers Jenny-Rae Middleton and Wafa Roumayah who have 
stepped out of their retirement to help the school remain open.  I 
acknowledge and thank them for their efforts.  
The willingness of our staff to cover their sick colleagues is another reason 
why the school has been able to avoid going to any form of distance 
learning.  I commend our staff for their efforts and we all hope that we will 
be able to avoid going to any form of distance learning in the future.  
However, I want to assure you that Fairfield College is prepared to operate 
distance learning effectively if we are required to do so.  
 
Ngaa mihi nui 
Richard Crawford 
PRINCIPAL 
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